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NEVER GONNA LET YOU DOWN

Bet you thought you can get away with defiling Wikipedia articles about 

the idea of Anonymous with fellow-travelling patsies to 和谐 those, didn't 
you Wiener the Pooh? Same as like how Tian Wenhua tried to pull a fast one 
with Sanlu when reports of sick babies began to come up?

Lights out HA! HA! BLAST BLAST BLAST!

Nyancat demands epik lulz eternally.

TAIWAN NUMBAH WAN FOREVER! WEST TAIWAN IS AN INSEPARABLE PART OF TAIWAN!

CCP overseas police stations would have been a beautiful envy for Qin 
Emperor who wanted to rule everything!
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Pooh is a wiener.
How's Peng Shuai?

One World, One Dream, Free Tibet!

Li Wenliang did nothing wrong; you only haet him because you clutched your 
pearls and honeys 3000!

Even Stalin Jr got caught red handed trying to defile Wikipedia articles 
against Ukraine. The Internet Hate Machine learned that Pooh was trying to 
hack Taiwan News' intranet system at the same time the Wikipedia pages are 
being defiled. What's next Wiener the Pooh? Is it so that you can neck 
Annie with no noise like Tron in 1998?

https://www.wired.com/story/wikipedia-state-sponsored-disinformation/

It's already well known that who controls the past controls the future, 
who controls the present controls the past. CCP is an insurection against 
Real China (aka Taiwan) just like how Jan 6 is to America. True, there is 
one China but the real one is the Republic of China; with CCP being a 
wish.com imitation.

The first thing to understand is that in the wish.com imitation there are 
no martyrdoms. You have read of the religious persecutions of the past. In 
the Middle Ages there was the Inquisition. It was a failure. It set out to 
eradicate heresy, and ended by perpetuating it. For every heretic it 
burned at the stake, thousands of others rose up. Why was that? Because 
the Inquisition killed its enemies in the open, and killed them while they 
were still unrepentant: in fact, it killed them because they were 
unrepentant. Men were dying because they would not abandon their true 
beliefs. Naturally all the glory belonged to the victim and all the shame 
to the Inquisitor who burned him. Later, in the twentieth century, there 
were the totalitarians, as they were called. There were the German Nazis 
and the Russian Communists. The Russians persecuted heresy more cruelly 
than the Inquisition had done. And they imagined that they had learned 
from the mistakes of the past; they knew, at any rate, that one must not 
make martyrs. Before they exposed their victims to public trial, they 
deliberately set themselves to destroy their dignity. They wore them down 
by torture and solitude until they were despicable, cringing wretches, 
confessing whatever was put into their mouths, covering themselves with 
abuse, accusing and sheltering behind one another, whimpering for mercy. 
And yet after only a few years the same thing had happened over again. The 
dead men had become martyrs and their degradation was forgotten. Once 
again, why was it? In the first place, because the confessions that they 
had made were obviously extorted and untrue. Wiener the Pooh try not make 
mistakes of that kind. All the confessions that are uttered there are 
true. Pooh make them true. And above all they do not allow the dead to 
rise up against him. Their subjects must stop imagining that posterity 
will vindicate them, Winston. Posterity will never hear of them. They will 
be lifted clean out from the stream of history. Wiener shall turn them 
into gas and pour them into the stratosphere. Nothing will remain of them, 



not a name in a register, not a memory in a living brain, like all the 
torn down houses. They will be annihilated in the past as well as in the 
future. They will never have existed.

The Pooh seeks power entirely for its own sake. They are not interested in 
the good of others; they are interested solely in power. Not wealth or 
luxury or long life or happiness: only power, pure power. What pure power 
means they will understand presently. They are different from all the 
oligarchies of the past, in that we know what we are doing. All the 
others, even those who resembled themselves, were- cowards and hypocrites. 
The German Nazis and the Russian Communists came very close to us in their 
methods, but they never had the courage to recognize their own motives. 
They pretended, perhaps they even believed, that they had seized power 
unwillingly and for a limited time, and that just round the corner there 
lay a paradise where human beings would be free and equal. Pooh are not 
like that. Pooh know that no one ever seizes power with the intention of 
relinquishing it. Power is not a means, it is an end. One does not 
establish a dictatorship in order to safeguard a revolution; one makes the 
revolution in order to establish the dictatorship. The object of 
persecution is persecution. The object of torture is torture. The object 
of power is power. Now do you begin to understand?
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Free Hong Kong, Revolution of our times!

Mao Ze Dong is a worse monster than Hitler and Stalin combined!

Zheng Xiyuan is not an ambassador, he is a kung fu fighter!

The glass hearts are strong with the Pooh!

Before copium

https://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Cyber_Anakin&oldid=1113304389

After copium



https://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Cyber_Anakin&oldid=1115251506

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cyber_Anakin (as of 29th October)

Wikipediocracy

https://wikipediocracy.com/forum/viewtopic.php?f=16&t=12744

Copium spillover

https://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Anonymous_and_the_2022_Russian_
invasion_of_Ukraine&diff=1114188000&oldid=1110095442

Oh by the way, Pooh Bear, the Internet Hate Machine is actually re-hacking 
your law enforcement system along with Minospace interface in lite mode, 
since they were all touched by Annie when he was down with your COVID Pro 
Max. Some of Minospace's systems got fixed since then so we cannot really 
say hello from ground control to Major Tom anymore.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KaOC9danxNo

After all Kim Jong Un goofballed patsies with LOL shirt to murder his 
brother who thought they were filming a Just for Laughs Gags.

Deletionism and inclusionism has been a perennial fault line across 
Wikipedia.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Deletionism_and_inclusionism_in_Wikipedia

While inclusionism are seen by deletionists as "junk hoarders" as depicted 
in the A&E series, in turn deletionism can fare worse in optics; it's same 
as forms of pathological nihilism which had been expressed by fanatics who 
burned down the Library of Alexandria, who destroyed books and historical 
artifacts in Chinese Anti-Cultural Revolution, who blew up Buddhas of 
Bamiyan, who destroyed Timbuktu relics, who wreaked havoc in Iraq and 
Syria as Daesh, who wants to ban books from school libraries to silence 
painful facts about race relations and which has been warned about in 
Fahrenheit 451.

Wikipedia is treated by deletionists/puritanists as a plaything like 
TikTok instead of being or one day will be a "big thing" in archival 
science. Far from being a collegial environment if somebody wants to edit 
in an unpopular way they can simply call up a minoritarian gang to isolate 
or swarm any dissenting users so much that the narrative and 
intepretations of rules get twisted and end up with the latter getting Hu 
Jintao treatment by admins or moderators. Most of the time tribalism is at 
full swing.

At least Wikipedia is transparent that systemic bias against non American 
perspectives is inevitable. Even though Fox News is way worse than Taiwan 
News by some strict metrics, it's more likely for the former to be dealt 
with leniency by them through special measures like citing inline than the 



latter which were removed wholesale. After all people tend to gravitate 
towards familiarity when using sources, regardless of their actual 
reliability or verifiability.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wikipedia:Systemic_bias

Deletionism should've been put in niche space such as Simple English 
Wikipedia just like how the ayatollahs in Iran should have been confined 
inside a Vatican like city state in Qom when the Shah was toppled in 1979. 
That way Mahsa Amini would still be alive today. Rather than making 
himself a clown over Taiwan, Elon Musk should have planned to buy 
Wikipedia and fork a Wikipendium (Wiki + Compendium) from it so that both 
sides gets a win-win and then become happy.

True perfectionism can sometimes become an enemy of good; Russian and 
Chinese propagandas use that as part of whataboutisms to discourage you 

from opposing them so that it became 養虎為患.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wikipedia:Perfectionism_is_bad

As long as the demographic of English speaking Wikipedians is not 
identical to the world's demographic composition, the version of the world 
presented in the English Wikipedia will always be the Anglophone 
Wikipedian's version of the world.

This isn't the first time Anonymous pages on Wikipedia get defiled like 
that as there were copyright hysterias causing contents to be redacted out 
of existence, some permanent. They sure like to destroy history like 
serotonin although to be fair that was due to absolutely maximalist laws 
such as the looming SMART act and the European upload filters.

Information desires to be free. Better if Wikipedia gets bought by Elon 
Musk and moves to a terra nullius like Antarctica to escape the clutches.

Women are underrepresented in Wikipedia's coverage. This might come off as 
misogynist for some although strictly speaking it isn't. If Annie was a 
girl then there wouldn't even a blip of mention there. The only good side 
is he can secretly train an Ahsoka as his padawan and for her to go black 
widow against assholes when the time has come.

The universe doesn't have to revolve around a point because it expands 
like a balloon so even it's "center" moves constantly. US perspectives see 
that Taiwan is just another free nation like them, however at least Taiwan 
don't have nuts, racists and assholes shooting up schools every few weeks, 
just like what happened at St. Louis.

Anonymous is vindicated in its assertion that Taiwan is Numbah Wan due to 
its stellar handling of COVID pandemic.

Iran would have become like South Korea had the tyrants not taken power 
after the revolution, just like how less deadly the COVID pandemic 
would've been if Todd Rider's DRACO successfully passed all the trials, or 
ironically how Putin's Russia would've stayed stable had they picked up 



Anonymous proposals of neutral security belt and UN peacekeeping mission 
in Donbass involving administration and referenda.

The death of Queen Elizabeth II is by all means tragic, but so does Mahsa 
Amini, and recently Alexzandria Bell and Jean Kuczka. No way their deaths 
can be cheapened. The end result of putting Gunz Over People is gonna be 
like the Italian Years of Lead or worse unless voters smarten up come this 
election.

Schoolkids should've a normal childhood to learn about STEM and arts 
instead of fearing about nuts, racists and assholes who targets them. 
Teachers are nearing their breaking point like how nurses did during the 
height of Pooh's COVID releases. If Anonymous doesn't speak up for them, 
who will?

Rest in power Mahsa Amini!
Rest in power Alexzandria Bell!
Rest in power Jean Kuczka!

Instead of despair let it be the gateway to strong actions of increased 
fundings on mental health support and ban on high capacity rapid-kill 
weapons like AR-15!

DOT requires all travellers to take off their shoes when boarding a plane 
because of failed shoe bombing plot. Copyright maximalist enforcements 
reigns supreme in America ever since the passage of DMCA which can at 
times contradict the spirit of First Amendment because sometimes "Fair 
Use" is mistaken as a violation causing the copyright hysterias at 
Wikipedia pages about the idea in the first place. CBP throw away and 
waste your food if it is not cooked and you brought it in your luggage out 
of fear of "bio-terrorism". Kinder Eggs is prohibited in the States after 
a few child deaths. Yet after Columbine, Virginia Tech, Newtown, Parkland, 
Robb and now Central VPA, nothing has been done and might never have been 
just like how KIA left its customers in the dry when their vehicles are 
stolen left and right by KIA Boyz or how an elementary school has been 
sitting on radioactive land for so many years!

It's also like how beginner users get bullied for small disputes on 
Wikipedia while someone with multiple sexual harassment allegations on at 
the Auburn University at Montgomery, Alabama on Rate My Professsors can 
become a long time admin. Ew!

https://wikipediasucks.co/forum/viewtopic.php?t=454

https://www.ratemyprofessors.com/professor?tid=997791

Sure it's ACAB but Anonymous wants to give credit to where it's due by 
praising the quick actions of STL PD in stopping the shooter, unlike those 
idiots in Uvalde.

With the exemplary performance of STL PD, those cowards at Uvalde getting 
absolutely wrecked is gonna be like this:
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There is or was an oppurtunity for America to scale back outrageous 
military spending a bit allowing more focus on community's well being. 
Seized Russian assets and leftover cash by Kim Jong Nam in Malaysia can be 
theoretically used to form the basic blocks of Shepherd Iverson's 
Reunification Investment Fund. According to his book $175 billion dollar 
should be enough to bribe and incentivise the cadres in North Korea to 
overrule Kim and commit to denuclearisation and subsequent reunification. 
After reunification US troops and bases then would be reduced and 
relocated to Jeju-do so that any excess money can then be spend on the 
community such as AR-15 buyback and mental health support.

On Russia, Fabian von Bellinghausen is not really the first to see 
Antarctica, because on February 7 (19), 1819, William Smith while sailing 
cargo on the English merchant vessel "The Williams" observed the South 
Shetland Islands that are part of the Antarctic continent. On January 18 
(30) 1820, the crew of the same vessel under the command of Edward 
Bransfield in the presence of Smith observed the mainland Antarctica – 
Mount Bransfield in the very north of Antarctic Peninsula. Judging by the 
recorded evidence, Bransfield and Smith guessed that they observed the 
continent shore. Antarctica revealed itself only collectively, slowly and 
gradually to multiple explorers, rather than in a single swoop to 
Bellinghausen.

While Yuri Gagarin is the first man in space, it was a chabuduo 
spaceflight since he bailed out before touching ground. Only Alan Shepard 
and John Glenn are the firsts to actually do full-course human spaceflight 
and orbital human spaceflight respectively. FAI was specific about it in 
Section 8, paragraph 2.15, item b of the Sporting Code. Even then, Sergei 
Korolev is Ukrainian and Gagarin's no better than Belka and Strelka. 
Laika's mission was just a glorification of animal abuse, not to mention 
that Gagarin groped the Queen's leg and got away with it!

Smarten up and vote wisely this election if you're tired of them putting 
Gunz Over People and don't want your achievements to be nickel and dimed 
this way!



Anonymous wish to reveal that an ultimate ace card is in possession ever 
since the start of Putin's imperialistic aggression against Ukraine. In 
fact, the dice has already been rolling from the very beginning. It may 
amount to nothing, or something that takes us to a here be dragons 
territory. A trick rather than a treat.

DESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESUDESU

Happy Halloweens!
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__J"L__
,-"`--...--'"-.
/  /\       /\  \

J  /__\  _  /__\  L
|       / \       |
J    _  """  _    F
\   \\/\_/\//   /
"-._\/\_/\/_,-"Krogg

"""""""

Where is Deven Phuong?

GIVE 'EM HELL, ST. LOUIS!
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WE ARE ANONYMOUS
WE ARE LEGION
WE DO NOT FORGIVE
WE DO NOT FORGET
___________



< EXPECT US >
-----------
\
\
░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░░
░░░░░░░░░░▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄▄░░░░░░░░░
░░░░░░░░▄▀░░░░░░░░░░░░▄░░░░░░░▀▄░░░░░░░
░░░░░░░░█░░▄░░░░▄░░░░░░░░░░░░░░█░░░░░░░
░░░░░░░░█░░░░░░░░░░░░▄█▄▄░░▄░░░█░▄▄▄░░░
░▄▄▄▄▄░░█░░░░░░▀░░░░▀█░░▀▄░░░░░█▀▀░██░░
░██▄▀██▄█░░░▄░░░░░░░██░░░░▀▀▀▀▀░░░░██░░
░░▀██▄▀██░░░░░░░░▀░██▀░░░░░░░░░░░░░▀██░
░░░░▀████░▀░░░░▄░░░██░░░▄█░░░░▄░▄█░░██░
░░░░░░░▀█░░░░▄░░░░░██░░░░▄░░░▄░░▄░░░██░
░░░░░░░▄█▄░░░░░░░░░░░▀▄░░▀▀▀▀▀▀▀▀░░▄▀░░
░░░░░░█▀▀█████████▀▀▀▀████████████▀░░░░
░░░░░░████▀░░███▀░░░░░░▀███░░▀██▀░░░░░░

The Internet Hate Machine is not a physical thing nor a group, but is an 
idea flowing like water or air. It hates (and will always haet) fascists 
and tankies.
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